General Meeting, Friday, September 16, 2011

The meeting was called to order at 6:40 P. M. by Dennis Strecker, Vice President, Dianne Lipps, President was not in attendance.

Dennis introduced Greg Cromer, running for State Representative, District 90, and he gave a short talk and told us his goal was having flood protection and maintain taxes. Kerry Weilbacker asked Greg who to call for spraying bayou for grass. Greg Cromer said to call Wild Life and Fisheries.

Officer, Eddie Vauthier, talked about Night Out being October 11, 6:00 P.M to 9:00 P.M. He also said our neighborhood was boring, there was nothing major to report. He did say they were making money on traffic tickets on Carr Drive.

Buddy Mayfield, treasurer, reported that there is \$65,359.00 in the treasury.

Camille Schwandt gave a brief summary of minutes from June 17, 2011 meeting. Announced that we will be posting the most recent minutes on line for members to read.

Beth Bellegarde reported on the Halloween Party and had tickets booklet in ten, that sell for \$10.00 each ticket and also posters to advertize. It will be on October 29, 2011 at 7:00 P.M. Info by contacting Elizabeth Bellegarde at (985) 781-2871 or (504) 810-0375.

Code violations update, trailers are gone, still have a signs court date are Oct.

Next general mneeting will be Dec. 9th

We will be evaluating the improvement to the floor. We have quite a few bookings for next month so we should be able to see how it is holding out before redoing the whole floor.

Dennis announced that Sharon White had resigned from secretary and we are looking for a new secretary. No one volunteered.